

Colorado City Newsletter for September 2022

US Post Office
As of September 19th, 2022, we can once again receive our mail at the Colorado City Post Office! What a relief. So far it seems to have been a smooth transition. We are continuing to work towards a permanent  Post Office and rural delivery.

Tap Fees
A public meeting will be held on October 25th, 2022, to review tap fee and possible moratorium. If you wish to attend the meeting it will start at 6:00 p.m. Citizen input is welcome.

Construction
Construction starting on water lines for Red Cloud and Tally Dr. If you live on Red Cloud construction will start from tank going toward Waco Mish. Everyone will stay in service until we start on tie-ins. Tally should not be an issue.  Please have patience with this process. Process will take approximately 90 days. The cost will be $1.9 million for water line replacement.
Tank rehab will also be starting at tank three, located between Rye and Colorado City. This project for tank rehab was bid at $1.2 million dollars. This should not affect anyone’s water. It will be a longer process due to 3 tanks being re-conditioned will take up to a year to complete with weather and cooler conditions.
Both projects are being paid by ARRPA funds through Pueblo County.

Dam Project
All paperwork has been turned in and approved the dam inspector and engineer to preventing Colorado City from losing two and a half feet of water. We are continuing to search for funding through grants so it will not be a burden to Colorado City residents. 

Colorado City Architectural Control Committee
CCAAC is working diligently to help keep Colorado City an enjoyable place to live. 

Water Treatment
The algae in Lake Beckwith has been treated with a guarantee to prevent regrowth for three years. Looking into the future to add Japanese Carp. 

Clean Up
Colorado City Crew cleaned up a couple illegal dump site after a report was made with the Pueblo County Health Department and the Pueblo Sheriff Department. A Board Director offered to donate a few trail cameras to place in problem areas to prevent future dumping. 
Election
Pueblo County will be placing a Ballot drop box next to the drop box for Colorado City on the north side of the Metropolitan District office. It should be installed in time for the election in November.
Camera and Microphones 
The District received a grant for audio and video to record and live stream meeting. We are presently getting bids to develop and install equipment. If anyone knows of a contractor that is interested have them contact the District Manager.  
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